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Report Items:
· Local Number Portability Administration Working Group (LNPA WG) Report:
· Status of FCC 09-41 and FCC 10-85 Implementation

· NANC 437 Peered NPAC Final Report Status
· NPAC Release 3.4 Status
· LNPA WG Discussion of Proposed Best Practice on Porting “Projects”
Next Face to Face Meeting…… January 11 - 12, 2011, San Diego, California – Hosted by Telcordia
· Status of FCC 09-41 and FCC 10-85 Implementation:

· LNPA WG continues to monitor one business day porting implementation through Service Provider feedback at meetings and on conference calls.
· Feedback continues to be very positive.  The new process continues to work as designed and indications are that the industry remains on track to meet the February 2, 2011 implementation milestone for smaller Service Providers.  The LNPA WG will continue to monitor and report back to NANC.
· The LNPA WG is still considering development of a “Lessons Learned” document as substantive items are identified.
· NANC 437 Peered NPAC Final Report Status:

· At the November 2010 meeting, the LNPA WG reviewed an initial draft of the Final Report on the feasibility analysis of NANC 437, which is Telcordia’s proposal for development of a peered NPAC architecture in a region.
· Position Papers on both sides of the question of operational feasibility have been finalized that detail the rationale for each position.  Both Position Papers will be included in the Final Report.  The Final Report will be provided to Telcordia and distributed over the LNPA WG’s e-mail list.
· It is estimated that the Working Group spent approximately 5600 person hours in review of this Change Order and conducting the feasibility analysis.  This does not include the time spent outside the Working Group meetings by Vendors and Service Providers to study and analyze this Change Order.  
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· NPAC Release 3.4 Status:

· NPAC Release 3.4, currently undergoing Vendor interoperability testing, contains a number of operational and performance enhancements to the NPAC, its interfaces, and the porting process.
· Release 3.4 is scheduled for Service Provider turn-up testing in February – March 2011.
· Regional rollout of Release 3.4 is scheduled in March – May 2011.
· LNPA WG Discussion of Proposed Best Practice on Porting “Projects”:

· Since the inception of Local Number Portability in 1997, Service Providers have established varying maximum thresholds in terms of the quantity of telephone numbers on an incoming port request for which they can support a requested due date of 4 business days (1 day Firm Order Confirmation [FOC] plus 3 day due date).  
· Incoming port requests with quantities above the Old Service Provider’s maximum threshold, typically called “projects,” may result in a longer interval for the return of the FOC and a due date that is negotiated between the Old Service Provider and the New Service Provider, which is dependent on the size and complexity of the port.
· There currently is no industry standard on what may be considered a project by the Old Service Provider in a port.
· The LNPA WG is discussing various Service Provider proposals in an attempt to reach consensus on proposed standard minimum thresholds and intervals for projects.
· If consensus is reached, a proposed Best Practice will be brought to NANC for review and endorsement.
· Discussions will continue at the January 2011 LNPA WG meeting.
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